Late Agenda Items

for consideration by

Girdwood Land Use Committee

at 

March 8, 2005 Regular meeting

The following two items have been submitted as late agenda items for consideration at the March 8, 2005 regular meeting of the Girdwood Land Use Committee.  These proposed late agenda items must be accepted for consideration at the meeting.  

Voting members of the Land Use Committee (LUC) are any resident, property or business owner in Girdwood who is 18 years of age or older – and in attendance at the meeting.  Community involvement is essential and all members of the community are encouraged to attend and participate.
********

Late Agenda Item submitted for LUC Meeting March 8th, 2005

Acceptance as late agenda item

Move ___________________
Second _____________________


YEA (____)
NAY  (____)
ABSTAIN (____)

Agenda Item # ____

Whereas, “The Friends of the Library” have requested letters of support in their efforts to raise funding for the Girdwood library building project and

Whereas, “The Friends of the Library” would like to receive these letters by March 10th.  

Therefore be it resolved the Girdwood Land Use Committee authorizes its Officers to send the following letter on its behalf.

Move ___________________
Second _____________________

YEA (____)
NAY  (____)
ABSTAIN (____)
March 8, 2005

To Whom It May Concern:

 

The Land Use Committee of the Girdwood Board of Supervisors, which is comprised of the residents, property and business owners of Girdwood, strongly supports the building of a new library and community center for Girdwood.  This building project is also supported by the Friends of the Library, the Anchorage Assembly, the Municipal Library Advisory Board and the Anchorage Library Foundation.

Residents of Girdwood have tried unsuccessfully several times through municipal elections to gain the right to tax themselves and thus secure funds for a new library.  Girdwood residents overwhelmingly supported these measures; however, although residents of the municipality outside of Girdwood would not have been taxed for this, they were able to vote on this measure and each election, the measures were defeated by people who didn’t live in Girdwood and wouldn’t have had to pay anything for the project!  For this reason, the Friends of the Library was founded  as another way to get an adequate library and community center for Girdwood through other means such as donations, federal grants and State of Alaska funding.

The current library site at Girdwood School can no longer serve the needs of Girdwood and surrounding areas.  It is inadequate in several ways.  The space is so cramped that the aisle widths don’t meet American Disability Act standards of 36 inches.  The 1568 square feet of space is over 400 square feet too small to house even the current book collection, thereby precluding any future acquisitions.  More space is needed to allow for more books, a children’s area, internet work stations and staff work areas.

Current location of the library as an adjunct of the Girdwood School conflicts with school functions and school bus traffic.  Construction projects at the school have required that the library close for extended periods each summer.  

The planned library/community center will be over 9000 square feet adjoining the Girdwood fire station.  The land on which the library/convention center will be built is already owned by the Municipality of Anchorage so land doesn’t have to be purchased.  The design for the building is complete and utilities are in place.

The Friends of the Library has already raised funds from local people.  This group raised over $800 in just three hours with an “Ugly Mug” sale of coffee and hot chocolate (during 0 degree weather) and has other fundraisers planned to add to this amount.  467 mugs were collected by schoolchildren.  Local businesses and Alyeska Resort provided coffee and cocoa as well as the means to get them out by the Post Office and keep them warm.  The local churches donated whipped cream and marshmallows.  The Post Office staff provided support by welcoming freezing volunteers inside when hands and feet were unbearably cold.

We in Girdwood value books and what they bring to us and our children and strongly support this library/community center project.  We are eager to have a community center that provides greater space and comfort than the renovated garage in which local meetings currently take place can provide.  

            We respectfully request your assistance so that our need can become our reality.

                                                

Yours truly,

Larry Daniels, Chairman

The Girdwood Board of Supervisors Land Use Committee
*******************

Late Agenda Item submitted for LUC Meeting March 8th, 2005

Acceptance as late agenda item


Move ___________________
Second _____________________


YEA (____)
NAY  (____)
ABSTAIN (____)

Agenda Item # ____

Whereas, At its February 8th, 2005 meeting, the Land Use Committee formed a committee to research the depth of interest within the community and the viability of acquiring grants or other money for construction of a “skateboard park” recreational facility within Girdwood and
Whereas, this committee, known as the “Skate Board Park Committee”, has met twice with the LUC Vice-chairman chairing the meetings and 

Whereas, the LUC needs to formally appoint a Chairman or Co-chairman of this committee.

Therefore be it Resolved, Ron Burson and John Gallup are appointed as Co-Chairs of the Skate Board Park Committee.


Move ___________________
Second _____________________


YEA (____)
NAY  (____)
ABSTAIN (____)

***********************
If you would like to receive Land Use Committee information or notification of meetings by email, please email me at RonBurson@arctic.net with your request.  

